

D10 News: September 2015

Dear Neighbors,

Emails and phone calls have been flooding into my office over the past few days about an NBC-11 story that talked about a possible overnight homeless parking facility for the County-owned lot at the southeast corner of Almaden Expressway and Camden Avenue. My staff and I are busy responding to each of you. Like you, I want to see the homeless get the help they need – the City and County are committing millions of dollars to these efforts – however, I do NOT support placing any overnight parking facility in our residential neighborhoods and will fight any attempt to do so.

This is NOT a City of San Jose proposal, and there is a lot of misinformation out there on Nextdoor and elsewhere about the proposal, so I want to bring you all up to date with the information I have.

BACKGROUND:

Upcoming Events

SEP Car Seat Safety Clinic 10am-2pm

SEP Mediterranean
Festival
12 1pm-10pm

SEP California Coastal
Clean Up
gam-noon

SEP Almaden Art and Wine Festival 10am-6pm

SEP Guadalupe River Master Plan The County Board of Supervisors tasked staff with the responsibility for developing new solutions to provide shelter for the homeless. A County Housing Task force was formed which has held public meetings. At their most recent meeting, the task force was presented with an 11-page report with 26 possible recommendations. One of these possible recommendations, found on page 4 of the report, mentioned a lot at Almaden Expressway and Blossom Hill Road, which was an error – the lot they were referring to was, in fact, the former VTA lot at Almaden Expressway and Camden Avenue. This now-County-owned lot was identified by County staff as a possible site for a Safe Park for overnight parking by homeless people with vehicles.

The Housing Task Force voted to have the County staff bring a package of recommendations to the Santa Clara County Board of Supervisors on September 15. This package is expected to include only some, not all, of the possible recommendations.

Supervisor Mike Wasserman, who represents the Almaden Valley area and is on the Housing Task Force informs us that he has not endorsed nor proposed this or any location for use as a parking lot for homeless who live in their vehicles. Supervisor and Board President Dave Cortese informs us that he, too, has not endorsed nor proposed the use of this property. Supervisor Cindy Chavez, who is on the Housing Task Force and supplied some of this background information to us, indicated that she does not expect County staff to recommend that the Supervisors proceed with a Safe Park on this site. Instead, she expects that staff will recommend that the County work with the City of San Jose on a City-identified site elsewhere.

NEXT STEPS:

As mentioned, the County Board of Supervisors meets on September 15. These meetings are open to the public and any member of the public who wishes to speak on any of the items on the agenda is given the opportunity to do so. You will find the agenda for the meeting posted on the County's website after 5 PM on September 10th. The Supervisors meet in the Board Chambers at 70 W. Hedding Street and the meeting begins at 9AM. I have made it clear to the Board of Supervisors that I do not support the consideration of this location for a Safe Park for homeless in their vehicles, and I encourage you to speak out, as well.

REPORTING ENCAMPMENTS AND GETTING HELP TO THE HOMELESS:

For more information on homeless resources or reporting

21

Workshop 6pm-8pm

SEP 26

STOP IT - ID Theft
Symposium
8:00am-12:30pm

Announcements

Click on the links below to learn more...

Mineta San Jose International
Airport Now Offers Nonstop
Flights from San Jose to London
Via British Airways

San Jose Parks Department
Seeks Student Volunteers for the
Almaden Art and Wine Festival

Mt. Umunhum Conservancy is
Seeking Fresh Marketing Ideas

Environmental Internships with Our City Forest are Now Available!

San Jose Parks Department is Hiring Part-Time Recreation Leaders

Latest Happenings



Announcing the new, Nonstop flight from London to San Jose via British Airways! homeless encampments in your area, please visit the Housing and Homelessness resource page at my www.sjd1o.com website. City staff informs us that, at the end of September, you will be able to speak to a live person to report homeless encampments at the City-funded Homeless Help Line: 408-510-7600 You will also have the option of emailing outreach@homefirstscc.org. The Homeless Help Line staff will provide feedback to constituents, dispatch outreach workers to a site, and begin the process for encampment abatement. The line is available now, but constituents can only leave recorded messages with no direct feedback functionality.

Board of Supervisors to Discuss Sanctuary Policy on Sep. 15th

We have also received many constituent emails and calls about the County's Sanctuary policy. Recent murders perpetrated by previously-deported unauthorized entrants released from police custody has shined a light on jurisdictions that do not cooperate with Federal Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE). Santa Clara County is one of the counties with a de-facto noncooperation policy that would prevent the County from holding dangerous criminal aliens for processing by ICE. On September 15th, the County Board of Supervisors will receive a report from the Bail and Release Work Group and discuss possible changes to their policy. Supervisors Wasserman and Simitian had previously attempted to modify the policy on the advice of County Sheriff Laurie Smith and District Attorney Jeff Rosen, but were unsuccessful. The District Attorney has emphasized the need to have every tool available to help keep the unauthorized entrants who have committed serious crimes off our streets. If you care about this policy you need to attend the meeting on the 15th to speak out. You can also send a message to the Board using the County's web form. More details will be available once the meeting agenda is posted after 5 PM on September 10th

Saying Farewell to Rayshelle

I consider myself blessed to have a staff who are dedicated to public service and work so hard for the betterment of our City and its communities. Each of them take their jobs very seriously, and have a genuine passion for serving others. So, whenever we have staffing changes in the office, it's always difficult to say goodbye. Rayshelle Edmunds has been a part of the D10 team from the very beginning. In fact, she was the first person I hired to join my team. Next Friday, Rayshelle and her husband, Mike, are saying goodbye to San José and heading up to Portland, Oregon. Rayshelle has accepted the position of Marketing and Advertising Director for the largest private school in the state.









U.S. Defense Secretary Ashton Carter announcing FlexTech Alliance won a \$75 million Department of Defense award.

- f Friend us on Facebook
- Follow us on Twitter
- Forward this to a friend
- View email in a browser

For the past two and a half years, Rayshelle has been an instrumental part of the D10 team. She has worked on several policy issues, from Education and Parks and Recreation to Transportation and the Environment. In addition, she has created our newsletters, built the District 10 website, and done the majority of the promotional and graphic design work for District 10 events. She has particularly enjoyed working closely with the Almaden Senior Association, the Playa Del Rey Neighborhood, and the Vista Park Neighborhood.

Rayshelle's departure hits us doubly hard because we are also losing her husband, Mike. Mike has been a tremendous behind-the-scenes volunteer for District 10. He has gotten his hands dirty at every neighborhood cleanup event and donated hours of time (and his truck!) to hauling equipment for large District 10 events.

Thank you, Rayshelle and Mike, for your dedication and service to our community. You will be missed, but we also know you will succeed and make the most of this new chapter in your lives! We wish you all the best!

Economic Development Updates

This past Tuesday, Sept. 1st, The City of San Jose approved an agreement with Becton, Dickinson and Company (also known as BD Biosciences) in which the City will provide \$500,000 for the acquisition of clean room tools and equipment at their manufacturing and production facility in San Jose.

This agreement will enable BD Biosciences to retrofit its current location in San Jose which will improve their clean room environment space that is necessary for the manufacturing of the cell analyzers laboratory equipment. They will invest nearly \$50 million in building improvements to retrofit their facility and support the retention of 1,200 jobs.

The tax revenue that will be generated by BD Biosciences' investment, the good-paying manufacturing jobs that are anticipated, and the other economic activity that this project will generate for the City of San Jose makes this investment very important for our City. The manufacturing incentive also includes a claw-back provision to protect the City if, for some reason, the City does not realize new revenues sufficient to cover the cost of the incentive. This ensures that the tax payers are protected from risk.

We are excited that of all of the places to do business that BD Biosciences could choose, they have chosen to modernize and

In addition, we were pleased to welcome U.S. Defense Secretary Ashton Carter to the Silicon Valley for his announcement that the FlexTech Alliance, a San Jose-based consortium working on next-generation flexible technology, had won a \$75 Million Department of Defense award to create and manage a Flexible Hybrid Electronics Manufacturing Facility.

The federal funding will span a five-year period and will be matched by more than \$96 million in cost sharing from non-federal sources, including the City of San Jose, private companies, universities, and several U.S. cities and not-for-profit organizations.

We look forward to the cutting-edge developments that this public-private partnership will bring forward. As the San Jose-Silicon Valley Chamber of Commerce noted in their recent update, "Flexible hybrid electronics have the power to unleash wearable devices to improve medical health monitoring and personal fitness; soft robotics to care for the elderly or assist wounded soldiers; and light-weight sensors embedded into the very trellises and fibers of roads, bridges, and, and other structures across the globe."

We can be proud that San Jose will be the place where these technological innovations will have their genesis!

District 10 Newsletter Gets a Makeover!

As you can see, the District 10 Newsletter has gotten a makeover. Recently, our office began using a new database system, and with that came updated newsletter capabilities! We are still working through the nuts and bolts of our new systems, and would appreciate your patience as we refine things. With that said, we are always striving to improve upon every aspect of our work, so we would also appreciate feedback on how we can make your newsletter-reading even better!

District 10 Internship Opportunities

The District 10 Council Office is currently seeking responsible, civically-minded individuals for unpaid internship opportunities. If you or someone you know is interested in learning more about public policy, city government, or community building, contact us about this great opportunity! For high school students, this is the perfect chance to earn community service hours and it is a great resume-builder for college students. For more information, email Shane Patrick Connolly at the District 10 Council Office at

| district10@sanjoseca.gov or call us at 408-535-4910. | |
|--|---|
| If you have any questions or comments regarding what you've read in this newsletter, please feel free to contact me at 508-535-4910 or email my office at district10@sanjoseca.gov . You can also check out my Facebook page or follow me on Twitter . Continue reading for more important announcements and upcoming events throughout District 10 and the City of San Jose. | |
| Sincerely, | |
| Johnny | |
| | |
| Office of Councilmember Johnny Khamis 200 E Santa Clara Street - 18th Floor San Jose, CA 95113 | · |
| 408-535-4910 - district10@sanjoseca.gov - www.sjd10.com | |
| | |
| | |